MINTHIS GOLF CLUB

MINUTES OF THE MEETING

HELD ON 1st JUNE 2020

Present: Colin du Cann-Crowther (CduCC) Captain

Graeme Nichol (GN) Vice Captain

Carol Powell (CP) Secretary

Bev Mitchell (BM) Treasurer

Roy Peach (RP) Greens

Sandra Pope (SP) Charity Secretary

David McKibben (DM) Professional

Chris Furneaux (CF) Head Greenskeeper

Mr Stelios Patsalides Minthis Golf Manager

1 Apologies:

All were present

2 Previous Minutes:

The Minutes of the previous meeting held on 9th March 2020 were read and approved.

3 Matters Arising:

- (CduCC)/(GN) had a further meeting with Gabriele and Othanus discussing the menu for the Sports Bar. This has been circulated amongst the committee members and agreed.
- (ČF) confirmed that the fairway bunker liner on the 1st hole has now been patched.
 (CF) also advised that a new valve box lid has been placed over the grating to the side of the ladies 15th tee box to ensure this is now a safe area to walk.
- (GN) asked is there was any update on the Defibrillator Seminar/Training. Mr Stelios advised that he awaits the lifting of further restrictions prior to organising, together with staff Fire Procedure Training. Mr Stelios to advise once a date has been finalised.
- (CduCC) advised that "Alexander The Great" has been tentatively pre-booked for the venue of the annual dinner dance. To be discussed further.
- Mr Stelios advised that the budget remains available for the completion of the Resort, all of its facilities together with the road works. These are now planned to be completed by December 2020.

4 Competitions:

- (DM) confirmed that the new World Handicap System is now in operation and ready for use.
- (DM) advised that he still awaits further updates from the R & A/CGF regarding the commencement of competitions.
- (GN) to issue email regarding K/O competitions. Should anybody not wish to play in these once up and running they should advise (GN) before 8th June.
- (GN) confirmed that Interclub matches would be postponed for 2020, to be continued in 2021.

- It was agreed that sponsored competitions will go ahead if possible later in the year. Dates to be confirmed once further restrictions lifted.
- (CduCC) advised that the Captains Day competition and BBQ will take place on the day of the Charity Day competition which is scheduled to take place on Thursday 17th September.
- The "Tony Painter" donated trophy is to be used for the mens Club Championship trophy. (SP) will organise a new base for this trophy.

5 Social Events:

- (SP) is still planning on holding an annual coffee morning in aid of the Captains Charity. Date to be confirmed.
- It was agreed that planned socials will be reviewed and go ahead where possible. (CduCC) to advise further regarding the Tsangarides Wine Tasting, scheduled to take place on Thursday 16th July.
- Mr Stelios is planning to organise a "Meet & Greet" evening possibly in September. Details to follow nearer.

6 Golf Course Matters:

- (CduCC) mentioned the concern regarding the green "pin hole cups" and the issue with balls popping out of the holes easily. (CF) advised that he is looking at 2-3 options to improve the situation.
- (BM) highlighted the dangerous area along the buggy path at the back of the 12th green. (CF) to address asap.
- Mr Stelios advised that the course toilet will open again over the next few days now there are more staffing in place.
- (CF) confirmed that a larger water pump station is being built at the reservoir, feeding the lake between the 9 and 18th holes. In preparation for this, larger pipework will be placed between the 18th hole and the Monastery. New irrigation pipework will be installed which will be able to hold the higher water pressure that the new pump station will enable. (CF) mentioned that the results of this improved system will be visible next year.
- Mr Stelios advised that the lake landscaping will be completed by Wednesday, 3rd June and that the island hole liner is still planned to be replaced later this year.
- Mr Stelios confirmed that the Driving Range will re-open on 13th June.
- Mr Stelios advised that the Pro Shop will also be open from 13th June. All outstanding membership balance payments due 1st June, can be paid in the shop from this date. Any shop vouchers that members have dated 2020, validity dates will be extended by 3 months.

7 Financial Matters:

The Monthly Accounts were discussed.

8 A.O.B.:

- (CduCC) asked Mr Stelios about the buggy fee, which he confirmed would remain for at €10 per person for the time being. To be reviewed at the end of June.
- (CduCC) had highlighted that a few members were not happy with the inconvenience caused over taking equipment home following each game. It was confirmed that this is the SAFE procedure that will be followed until further notice.
- (GN) will present charity cheques once organisations are back open.

There being no other business the Meeting closed at 12.30 pm

The date of the next Meeting is on Monday 6th July at 1.00pm.